Why are pubs struggling, why are they important and why should people visit them!
The British pub is a unique institution; although most other countries have alcohol outlets of some kind, none of them offer the combination of social drinking, tolerance, conviviality and atmosphere you find in the traditional pubs of this nation.
However the pubs in Aldershot are under serious threat.  In 1878 there were 88 pubs in the town whilst today, there are only 15 remaining.  Just last year the Beehive and Heroes of Lucknow closed their doors for the last time and already in 2015, the White Hart and Unicorn have closed.

There are many reasons why pubs are struggling.  Part of it is down to changes in society, people have less disposable income and pressures on peoples time, mean they simply go to the pub less.  Over the last decade many thousands of pubs have been lost and its fair to say that some of these were no longer viable.  However, it is also down to big pub companies squeezing them out of existence with sky-high rents and beer prices.
Although a local pub can sustain a family with a reasonable income, they cannot match the money made by the sale to a supermarket or property developer, which is why they end up out of reach for a family wanting to start their own pub business and getting old off fro housing or another convenience store.  This is exactly what happened with the Heroes of Lucknow and there is a danger the Queens Head could go the same way, though it has currently been saved by the Council's excellent new pub protection policies.
There are also strong economic arguments for keeping pubs open.  Independent research has shown that alcohol sales via pubs generate more jobs than alcohol sales via supermarkets.  There is a clear community benefit in having jobs in Aldershot.  Indeed it has been estimated that pubs in general inject an average of £80,000 into the local community every year. 

As well as a financial injection of this nature to Aldershot, pubs play an important role socially.  Surveys again show that pubs were the second most cited place to meet others, outside people’s own homes and they play an important role in providing social cohesion, within parts of Aldershot, which would otherwise be devoid of many community facilities.  

With 28 pubs closing a week it is vital that publicans, who are on the front-line of keeping our valued community pubs open, are given protection from heavy handed business practices.
It is pleasing to see pubs doing well, the Garden Gate once in danger of closure is now seeing a new lease of life under new owners and the Royal Staff is also reaching out more to the local community.  However, these and other community pubs in the town such as the Imperial Standard, Crimea, Red Lion and Golden Lion, to name just four, need support both from the local community and local authorities to prosper and flourish.

Pubs are a great place to relax, meet friends, have a meal, listen to live music and be part of your local community.  They are also the places where you can best sample real ales.  The White Lion, for instance is a regular entrant in CAMRAs Good Beer Guide, selling the wonderful beers from the local Triple fff Brewery.
So if you've not been to your local pub for a while, why not pop down one day and see what it is like, the landlord will be pleased to welcome you!
